Madrone Trail Public Charter School
Jackson County, Oregon

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

Tuesday, October 13th 2020 at 5:30p.m.

3070 Ross Lane, Medford Oregon 97502

______________________________________________________________________________

Board Members



Administrators
___X___ Mr. Erik Johnsen



___X___ Mr. John Bissey, Director

___X___ Mr. Steve Farrington


______ Ms. Cori Royer, Assistant Principal


___X___ Mrs. Gesine Abraham






___X___ Mrs. Katie Stumpff


Faculty Officers
______ Mrs. Leann Tourzan


___X___ Ms. Michelle Schmeling


______ Mr. Michael Flynn



___X___ Ms. Dara Cantrell


Agenda
1. Call to order/roll call 
a. Erik Johnsen called the meeting to order at 6:11pm.  Initial roll call included Erik, Gesine, John, Michelle, and Dara.  Katie joined at 6:15pm (quorum met), and Steve at 7:02pm

2. Opening verse

3. Agenda Adjustments/Informational Items

a. Erik:  We do not have a quorum yet, and some people have limited availability.  We will move some topics around so that we can maximize the use of our board members for issues that need voting.
4. Public Comment

a. Joined by Bryant Jackson, board applicant.  No comments at this time.

5. Thank you’s

a. None.

6. Approval of Minutes

a. Approval of September 8, 2020 minutes 

i. All voted in favor of approving the minutes

7. Approval of Consent Agenda

a. Approval of August 2020 deposits & expenditures

i. All voted in favor of approving the deposits and expenditures
8. Informational Items
a. Faculty report  
i. iReady testing going well.  Some teachers struggling to teach math in the virtual environment.  Mechtilde has been doing classroom observations.

b. Director report 
i. John:  Faculty met for recent in-service.  Gesine suggested Marshall Rosenberg Non-Violent Communication training.  This is something the school has done in the past.

ii. John:  More laptops are available.  The installation of the new gate has been delayed.  The city water leak was found and fixed, cost of $2,300.

iii. John:  School is getting money to replace some of the floors in 1 – 3 that resulted from water damage.  Proposed adding a couple additional rooms so they all match, at an additional cost of $3,000/per room.  Board discussed and indicated that was acceptable.

iv. John led discussion on Flip Cause.  It is a Peer-to-peer crowdfunding site that interfaces with our existing website, and makes it easier for donors to give to us.  Potential cost is $1,800/year (charged monthly).  John would like the input of some board members, and has already spoken with Michael.  Also explored a virtual jog-a-thon, Giving Tuesday, virtual auction, and potential for a May Faire.

v. COVID-19 School Status update
vi. SIA Grant update
· John:  We are getting about $50,000 instead of $150,000.
c. Board report  
i. Erik:  provided update on Safe Schools training.  Erik has completed, and Gesine has taken some.  

9. Discussion and Action Items
a. Interview of Board Applicant:  Bryant Jackson 

i. General discussion with Bryant Jackson.  Discussed potential conflicts, as he is a parent of a faculty member.  Most board members have some kind of conflict, so we at least we have a diversity of conflicts.  Erik advised everyone to be cognizant of potential conflicts and recuse themselves, and Erik will suggest that if it seems appropriate.  Also, disclosure of potential conflict may sometimes be sufficient.

ii. Vote on board applicant

· All voted in favor of admitting Bryant to the board.

b. Financial Update and Review
i. General discussion of financial condition.  July & August were good, as additional state money has been coming in.  September will not likely look as good, as we’re getting caught up on some PERS payments.

c. Review of Seismic Grant Application 
i. Update on Seismic grant application.  Erik was only able to get in touch with Phil Long, current Superintendent of Butte Falls.  He was very please in working with ZCS, as they were a very reliable partner.  They are going back to them for additional grant opportunities.  Board discussed that this application may just be an initial step to provide a lot of funding for renovations.

ii. Vote on Seismic grant application
· All voted in favor of approving the contract with ZCS.

d. BLM Action Plan 
· Faculty members who volunteered to be on a BLM action plan committee were Hannah, Caterina, and Carole.  John read their statement out loud.  Erik will get in touch with them to explore a joint effort.

e. Parent Handbook status 
· Erik to get in touch with Cori, since this has not gone anywhere.

f. Committee Structure Update 
i. Guidance for Site Committee approval

· Tabled, since Michael wasn’t in attendance.

g. Strategic Plan update 
i. Defining “success”

ii. Long-term school vision

iii. Alliance membership status 
· Gesine provided an overview of Alliance Self-Assessment checklist.  Advised everyone to take a look at it, as it is generally pretty obvious which sections apply to whom.  Policies & Procedures should go to Gesine and Administration.  Healthy Schools section should go to the Faculty.
iv. Facilities Improvement Plan 
v. Looping policy

h. Goals for the coming year 
10. Closing verse

11. Meeting adjourned (8:12pm)
